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Good day Honorable Novelle E. Francis, Sr., President, 35th Legislature of the 

U.S. Virgin Islands, Honorable Members of the 35th Legislature, listening and 

viewing audience, I am Waleed (Wally) Hamed, President of Demah, Inc. 

d/b/a Moe’s Fresh Market. Present with me today are Waheed (Willie) 

Hamed, Vice-President, Mufeed (Mafi) Hamed, Secretary and Hisham 

(Shawn) Hamed, Treasurer. I appear before you today to provide testimony 

in support of Bill No. 35-0234 – An Act granting a use variance to the I-2 

(Light Industry) for Revised Parcel No. 17-3 Remainder Estate Nisky, No. 6 

Southside Quarter, St. Thomas to allow for a business hotel.   

 

Specifically, the “Use Variance” request is to allow for the operation of a 

business hotel in an I-2 (Light Industry) Zoning District. The business hotel 

will be on two levels with 26 units per floor for a total of 52 units.  The hotel 

will provide overnight accommodations for business travelers and will not 

have amenities such as a pool, spa, or restaurant. The main entrance will be 

to the South of the facility to maximize aesthetics while minimizing 

disruptions from the retail and warehouse operations 

 

We have engaged a local architectural firm to ensure that all redevelopment 

plans and designs will preserve the historic character of the site, while 

constructing a modern facility that will enhance the property, as well as 

improve the aesthetics of the surrounding area. After DPNR’s public hearing 

our architect of record met with the State Historic Preservation Office to 

collaborate on design features in this regard.   

 

In conclusion, Demah, Inc. d/b/a Moe’s Fresh Market requests your approval 

of a “Use Variance” for Revised Parcel No. 17-3 Remainder Estate Nisky, No. 

6, Southside Quarter, St. Thomas, to allow for the operation of a business 

hotel in an I-2 (Light Industry) Zoning District.  Thank you for the opportunity 

to present this testimony before you today.  I look forward to answering any 

questions you may have in this regard. 
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